
Dear friends, 
 
I wish each of you, your families and the 
Teachers' Teams in the countries of your 
continent a happy Easter. 
 
"O death, where is your victory?" Isaiah tells 
us, and Paul proclaims that "love does not 
die". Today, as in the past, humanity is in 
mortal danger: wars, dictatorships, ecological 
disasters, injustices... 
Easter, a day of light following darkness, a 
prefiguration of eternal clarity, the 
resurrection of all the Teaching Teams in the 
world. 
As Pope Francis has written to us, "let us show 
that life is stronger than death" through our 
presence in schools in our countries. 

 

 Christ is resurrected every time we work towards greater synodality in the 
Church and in our responsibilities. 

 Christ is risen every time we live in solidarity with our colleagues and 
vulnerable people. 

 Christ is risen every time we change our lifestyle for greater social justice 
and respect for the planet. 

 
With the risen Christ, let us revive and rediscover our faith in peace and love for 
one another, especially for the least of these and for those in our care, in the 
great freedom of the children of God. 
 
Thank you for all the work you do throughout the year and for your 
collaboration in the Teachers' Team Movement. 
 

Fraternally 
Suzanne 

 
 


